Secretary for Information Technology

  and Broadcasting

2/F Murray Building

Garden Road

Central, Hong Kong

(Attn.: Miss Linda So)

5 October 2000

Dear Miss So,

Consultation on the Implementation of Carrier Licence

under Telecommunications Ordinance as

amended by the Telecommunication (Amendment) Ordinance 2000

Thank you very much for your letter dated 8 September 2000, addressed to Mr. T K Ho.

We are given to understand that the fees payable under the carrier licence and the television programme service licence are calculated on the same basis as our existing licence which covers both aspects of our current operation. In other words, what the station will be required to pay under the new licensing regime will not exceed what it is paying now on a full cost recovery principle.

On the basis of this understanding, we have no particular comments to make on the consultation paper and we share the view that it should be up to the individual television broadcasting licensees who operate their own transmission facilities to decide whether to surrender their existing licences now or upon expiry of their current licences to exchange for an appropriate television programme service licence under the Broadcasting Ordinance and a carrier (fixed) licence under the amended Telecommunications Ordinance.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen Chan

